
HUNTER VALLEY TOUR 2022 
 
After missing 2021 and 2022 because of Covid and fearing the worst following the big wet of the past few months, we 
finally got back to the Hunter Valley. 
 
Some of us saw rain early on Saturday on the way to Kooindah Waters but the day on the central coast was fine, a bit 
cool and overcast but no wind or rain. However, the course was still very wet and muddy with carts allowed only on the 
paths. Some of us decided to walk rather than take the pre-booked carts while the rest in carts probably walked just as 
far consistently hitting as far from the cart as possible. With water on 17 of the 18 holes, we lost a lot of balls in the 
water and some were lost plugged in the mud on some fairways.  
 
Three groups lost their Survival Ball into the water off the first tee and none survived the first nine holes. 
 
The course is very challenging and a bit intimidating with some hazards hidden from view and we were on the course for 
5 hours slowed up by the heavy conditions. Chris Paul had no such trouble though as he raced quickly to the top of the 
slippery pole to lead by 3 shots after day one whilst most of us struggled a bit – the day’s average being just 28.2 
 
Day 2 at East Maitland was absolutely stunning weather wise and, again, the East Maitland course was very wet and 
muddy. We were all in carts however and, with some exceptions, were allowed pretty much free rein in where we went. 
Chris again turned in a strong performance to win the day and increase his grip on the the leader board stretching his 
lead to 7 shots.  
 
Day 3 at The Vintage was also very pleasant from the view of the weather. Mostly sunny with no wind, it wasn’t quite as 
warm as the previous day and nowhere near as muddy. The 2nd hole was played from a temporary tee in the fairway at 
the dog-leg bend and Alan Digger took full advantage recording a 3/5 when we played it as a par 4 rated 6/20 but he 
only picked up one skin after Mark Thomsen birdied the 1st for a 4 pointer. 
 
Just two Survival Balls came back and Groups 1 and 2 elected to share the prize pool rather than be adventurous and 
take a chance on a lucky-dip for winner take all.   
 
Accommodation and dining at the Windsor Castle was, I thought, good and I heard nothing but positive feedback. There 
has been some renovation and upgrading undertaken since we were there 3 years ago and the outside areas extended a 
little. It was a bit noisy on Saturday night and they had no live entertainment this year but it was very well patronised 
with plenty of TV screens showing all the football etc.. It is obviously a popular spot with the local yocals. 
 
Full results and details as follows; 
 

 
 
 
 
 



  
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 

                                              


